LITTLE BROMLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at the Haywain Public House,
Little Bromley, on Thursday 18 July 2019 at 19.30pm

In Attendance: Councillor J Buxton (Chairman)
Councillor A Spall (Vice Chairman)
Councillor [ Smith

D Sauka — Clerk

Meeting commenced @ 19.30pm
6 Members of the public attended

46/1. Apologies to be received and accepted
Clir C Guglielmi

46/2. Members Interests
» To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary, other Pecuniary or Non Pecuniary interests
None.

46/3. Reports

a) County Counciller - None

b) District Councillor - None

c) Parish Councillors - None

d) Footpath Warden - Fly tipping & sign post graffiti in Chequers road. Has been reported.
e) Tree Warden - None

46/4. Public Participation
» Matters arising from members of the public

46/5. To agree:
» Minutes of PC meeting held on 17th May 2019,
Cllr Spall proposed, 2™ ClIr Buxton. Unanimously agreed.
Signed as correct by Clir Buxton

» Minutes for Extra Ordinary meeting held on 3™ June 2019
Cllr Smith proposed, 2™ Clir Spall. Unanimously agreed.
Signed as correct by Cllr Buxton

46/6. Agree Accounts 2018/2019
Clir Spall proposed, 2" Cllr Smith. Unanimously agreed.
Signed by Cllr Buxton
Clerk to put up “Notice of Public Rights & Publication of Unaudited Accounts”
as of 22nd July to 24" August — LBPC Notice Board & LBPC Website



46/7. Council Vacancy
Council has received one application — which is now under consideration.
Cllr Buxton said that they were still open to applicants.

46/8. Highways
» A120-no one from Osborn’s attended.
Clir Spall stated that traffic has been cut substantially through the village since the
opening on the A120 has been closed.

» Traffic Calming
e 30mph sign — Bentley Road
Clir € Guglielmi has put a report into Highways — re the 30mph, kerbing
around triangle at Paynes Lane and potential pathway opposite the pub.
Meeting held at the site with highways to discuss the problems — awaiting a
decision.

46/9. Cheques to be signed
+ Gt Bromley Village Hall - £6
Signed by Cllr Spall & Clir Buxton

o R Knott - Village planters £45.95
Signed By Cllr Smith & Cllr Buxton

46/10. Planning Applications
» Mully’s Farm
Ongoing with TDC, currently in the process of going to committee on the 30 July 19

» Grove Cottage
Cllr Buxton proposed that he write to TDC asking what is happening regarding
planning consent for the property to have the County Broadband Mast, Porch and
colour change, as previous application was withdrawn.
2" by Clir Spall. Unanimously agreed.

» Lindum
Council unanimously agreed that they have no objections to this application
Clerk to make comment on TDC website

46/11. Broadband update
BT have now installed fibre into Shop Road. Residents are able to make internet
connection through BT, but not yet through other providers. Unfortunately some
villagers will still not be able to receive FTTP, but County Broadband are still open to
subscription.

46/12, Little Bromley Church
» Church Toilet - Memorial Garden

Temporary toilet to be installed. Villagers are still wanting to have a permanent
composting toilet installed.

Dioceses are to have a meeting at the Church to agree where the toilet should be
installed and also where the memorial garden should be sited.



46/13.

46/14.

46/15.

46/16.

46/17.
>

Proposed that Cllr Spall email Rev Heron, to see if the Council could also attend the
Church meeting to put their points forward.

Correspondence

Letter from Mr R Knott — Re Village Planters.

Cllr Spall read the letter requesting new planters as the current planters are in
various states of decay. To be put on next Council Agenda.

Email from Tony Clements - Corbeau Seats Rally

Mr Clements stated that plans for next years’ 2020 rally through Tendring is well
under way, with the stages remaining the same. Asked if Council would like him to
attend a Council meeting to discuss any issues. Concerns from parishioner who could
not get out of his house when wanted.

Council unanimously agreed that he should attend. Clerk to email Mr Clements
giving dates of upcoming meetings

Any other correspondence
Received from parishioners regarding Mully’s Farm —have been entered into
records.

Village Planters
Request for new village Planters - Decision to be made at next meeting

Urgent items

Public Participation

Matters arising from members of the public

Parishioner suggested that the village should use reserve funds to purchase an old
BT phone box and used for either a book exchange or defibrillator. To be put on next
agenda.

Next meeting date.
Thursday 19t September 2019

Meeting closed @ 7.45
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